Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

January 22, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, January 22, 2021, via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:


     
Erik Hume, Chair
 Bennett Chotiner
    Brian Enterline             


Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), James Helsel (SARAA Board), James Anderson (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), William Leonard (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the November 20, 2020 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
MDT 2020 Operations were down 20.4% vs. 2019.  CXY 2020 operations were down 1.1% vs. 2019.    December was the busiest air cargo tonnage month in history.  2020 was the third highest air cargo tonnage year in history.  After a record year in 2019, 2020 was the worst year in the airport’s 50-year history, with traffic down 58%.  February was the busiest month, while post pandemic traffic peaked in October.  During 2020, MDT airline market share changed significantly as business travel was replaced by leisure travel.  2021 enplanements are forecast at 420,607, at an average load factor of 68%.  2021 would be 32% above 2020; 55% of 2019 and 66% of 10-year average.  January is pacing around 20,000 and 50%.  To grow traffic, COVID cases need to decline, vaccines need to be administered, restrictions needs to be lifted, business travel needs to resume and airlines need to add capacity.
Marketing Update:  Nonstop twice weekly service to Nashville resumes February 11th, every Tuesday and Sunday.  The message is focused on Nashville’s “Good to Go” hospitality safety program.  

Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  The contractor began installing concrete block protective mats on the flood dike on August 4.  To date, 4,672 mats have been installed, which represents 71% of the mats required.  The contractor is currently working at the west end of the airport installing mats along the approach light lane.  The contractor plans to continue work through the winter months as long as weather permits.   
Rehabilitate State Police Hangar, CXY:  The work to install a polyethylene film on the interior walls and make roof repairs is complete.  A final completion inspection is being scheduled.
Projects in Design and Bidding:  
Demolition of Buildings 26 & 96, HIA:  The project was advertised for re-bid on bids were opened on January 13th. Bids range from $1.2 to $1.9 million and are being evaluated.

Water Plant Upgrade, HIA:  A construction permit application was submitted to DEP on January 12th for upgrade of the water plant to treat PFAS from all source wells.  

Expand Cargo Apron, HIA:  This project will be advertised for bid in mid-February.

Remove Obstructions, CXY:  This project will be advertised for bid in mid-February.

Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  This project will be advertised for bid in March.

Construct South Apron, GRA:  This project will be advertised for bid in February.

Aero Corporation Concession Agreement Assignment: 
Mr. Edwards reported that Aero Corporation (Budget) has reached an agreement to purchase the Avis & Payless franchise rights held by Barbush Rentals at various locations throughout Central Pennsylvania including the operating rights at HIA.  The following is recommended for Board approval:  1) Assignment of one on-airport concession agreement from assignor (Barbush Rentals) to assignee (Aero Corporation); 2) Assignment of one off-airport concession agreement (Payless) from Barbush Rentals to Aero Corporation; 3) Terminate a sublease agreement between Aero Corporation and Barbush Rentals whereas Barbush Rentals (Avis) was assigned operating rights to the Aero Corporation (Budget) rental car operation.  This is to approve an Assignment of Concession Agreement for Off-Airport and On-Airport Automobile Rental Operators, between SARAA, Barbush Rentals, and Aero Corporation, and authorize the Executive Director to execute the Assignment of Concession Agreements and the termination of the sublease agreement.  Monthly rent and MAG for Avis, Budget and Payless will remain the same. 

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
NewZoom, LLC/Swyft, Inc. Lease Agreement:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a lease assignment between SARAA, NewZoom, LLC and Swyft, Inc. and to authorize the Executive Director to execute the Lease Assignment.  NewZoom, LLC has been sold to Swyft, Inc. SARAA currently has a Best Buy kiosk operated by NewZoom, LLC.  The NewZoom, LLC lease will need to be assigned to Swyft, Inc.  No rents will be affected by the assignment.  The agreement is currently month to month.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Swyft, Inc. Location Agreement:
Mr. Edwards reported that Swyft, Inc. just purchased NewZoom and is proposing to place two Wellness4Humanity personal use Covid test vending machines in the airport.  The vending machines will dispense either a rapid antigen test with test results available with 15 minutes or a PCR saliva test with results available within 48 hours.  Each test kit cost $149.  SARAA will receive 5% commission ($7.45) on each test kit sold.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Peiffer indicated that there have been collection problems in the past with Swyft (formerly owned by NewZoom).  The committee members also had some concerns and felt that more research was needed.  The Committee decided that this item should be removed from the Board agenda pending further investigation.
GA Airports:
Winter Operations:  Mr. Stevens reported that glowing comments were received on the snow removal efforts by staff specifically at the Capital City Executive Airport, and also at all the GA airports.  He thanked staff for their efforts.
Hangar Development:  Mr. Stevens reported that in 2021 there is some private hangar development planned at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  There is also some potential hangar reuse activity at Capital City Executive Airport.  These are preliminary at this point and he expects to have more information in the next few months.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 8:45 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, February 19, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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